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EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESOAY - OECEMBER 19. 1990 

Docket lo. 35-90 

CASE 10128: (Continued from November 28, 1990, Examiner Hearing.) 

Application of Samuel Gary Jr. & Associates, Inc. for a horizontal directional drilling project and special 
operating rules therefor, Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority 
to institute a horizontal directional drilling pilot project in the W/2 of Section 12, Township 20 North, Range 
3 West, forming a standard 320-acre oil spacing and proration unit in the Rio Puerco-Mancos Oil Pool. The 
applicant proposes to commence its SGA San Isidro *12" Well No. 16 to be located on the surface 1200 feet from 
the South line and 1800 feet from the West line (Unit N) of said Section 12, drill vertically and kick-off in 
a northwesterly direction build angle to approximately 90 degrees, and drill horizontally in the Mancos 
formation. Applicant further requests that special operating provisions be established for said project area 
including the designation of a prescribed area limiting the horizontal extent of said wellbore such that it can 
be no closer than 660 feet to the outer boundary of said spacing unit. Said project area is located 
approximately 9 miles west-southwest of Cuba, New Mexico. 

CASE 10129: (Continued from November 28, 1990. Examiner Hearing.) 

Application of Samuel Gary Jr. & Associates, Inc. for a non-standard oil proration unit, horizontal directional 
drilling project, and special operating rules therefor, Sandoval County. New Mexico. Applicant, in the aoove-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a horizontal directional drilling pilot project in Section 13, 
Township 20 North, Range 3 West, forming a non-standard 640-acre oil spacing and proration unit in the Rio 
Puerco-Mancos 011 Pool. The applicant proposes to commence its SGA San Isidro "13* Well No. 14 to be located 
on the surface 660 feet from the South Una and 1980 feet from the East line (Unit 0) of said Section 13, drill 
vertically and kick-off 1n a northwesterly direction, build angle to approximately 90 degrees, and drill 
horizontally In the Mancos formation. Applicant further requests that special operating provisions be 
established for said project area Including the designation of a prescribed area limiting the horizontal extent 
of said wellbore such that it can be no closer than 660 feet to the outer boundary of sand spacing unit and for 
special allowable provisions for the proposed double sized oil proration unit. Said'project area is located 
approximately 9.5 miles west-southwest of Cuba. New Mexico. 

CASE 10141: (Continued from November 28, 1990, Examiner Hearing.) 

Application of Samuel Gary Jr. & Associates, Inc. for a gas reinjection/pressure maintenance project, Sandoval 
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a gas 
reinjection/pressure maintenance project in its San Isidro (Shallow) Unit Area located in Townships 20 and 21 
North, Ranges 2 and 3 West, by the injection of gas into the Rio Puerco-Mancos Oil Pool through the open hole 
interval from approximately 3793 feet to 4188 feet in its San Isidro 11 Well No. 16 located 660 feet from the 
South line and 630 feet from the East line (Unit P) of Section 11, Township 20 North, Range 3 West. Said project 
area is located approximately 5 to 13 miles west-southwest of Cuba, New Mexico. 

CASE 10192: Application of Beach Exploration Inc. for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the 
above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its proposed Red Lake Unit Area 
(Division Case No. 10193) located in portions of Sections 24, 25, 35, and 36, Township 16 South, Range 28 East 
and portions of Sections 19 and 30, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, by the injection of water into the East 
Red lake-Queen-Grayburg Pool, through 15 certain injection wells to be converted from producing oil wells to 
injection wells. Said project Is located approximately 16 miles east-northeast of Artesia, New Mexico. 

Application of Beach Exploration Inc. for statutory unitization, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the 
above-styled cause, seeks an order unitizing, for the purpose of establishing a secondary recovery project, all 
mineral interests in the Queen formation, East Red Lake-Queen Grayburg Pool, underlying 1182.17 acres, more or 
less, of State, Federal and Fee lands comprising portions of Sections 24, 25, 35, and 36, Township 16 South, 
Range 28 East and portions of Sections 19 and 30, Township 16 South, Range 29 East. Said Unit Is to be 
designated the Red Lake Unit. Among the matters to be considered at the hearing will be necessity of unit 
operations; the designation of a unit operator; the determination of horizontal and vertical limits of the unit 
area; the determination of the fair, reasonable, and equitable allocation of production and costs of production, 
including capital investment, to each of the various tracts In the unit area; the determination of credits and 
changes to be made among the various owners in the unit area for their investment in wells and equipment; and 
such other matters as may be necessary and appropriate for carrying on efficient unit operations; Including but 
not limited to, unit voting procedures, selection, removal or substitution of unit operator, and time of 
commencement and termination of unit operations. Applicant also requests that any such order issued in this 
case include a provision for carrying any non-consenting working Interest owner within the unit area upon such 
terms and conditions to be determined by the Division as just and reasonable. Said Unit Area is located 
approximately 16 miles east-northeast of Artesia, New Mexico. 

CASE 9529: (Reopened) (Continued from November 28, 1990, Examiner Hearing.) 

In the matter of Case 9529 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Division Order No. R-8806, which order 
created the North King Camp-Oevon1an Pool In Chaves County, New Mexico, and promulgated temporary special rules 
and regulations therefor. Operators in said pool may appear and show cause why the North King Camp-Devonian 
Pool temporary rules should not be rescinded. 


